
 

 

Village of Wayne 

Regular Council Meeting 

DECEMBER 20TH, 2017 

 

The meeting was brought to order by Mayor Everett and the pledge of allegiance was said. Roll call was read: 

Ault present, Gross present, Bechstein present, Camden present, Zeigler present, and Stearns present. Minutes 

were approved as read. Zeigler moved and Bechstein second to turn all bills over to finance and to pay all those 

found favorable. All yeah, M/C. 

 

Joe St Clair reported took that new pump that was installed in May to Mansfield for warranty repair and need to 

look into possibly replacing the 10-year-old pump.  

 

Police Chief Cory Fairbanks reported that have the equipment grant audit tomorrow morning.  

 

Fire Chief John Houtz reported some of the new gear has come in however also some on back order. Fire Chief 

expressed about a safety issue with people parking in front of the hydrant on Prairie Depot Lane. Police Chief 

will get a letter sent out to those residents about parking in front of the hydrants and Joe will see about a no 

parking sign.  

 

Andrew Gross reported for the Montgomery Ambulance Committee that waiting on Risingsun, OH to pass the 

Joint Ambulance District Resolution and then can move forward. Zeigler asked about mulch and will look into 

next year.  

 

Mayor forward the final report and presentation for the UT Engineering students to all council members via 

email. Mayor thanked the Holiday Parade Committee for all their hard work and did a great job.  

 

Mayor and council would like to thank Doreen Ault and Mike Bechstein for their years of service and dedication 

to the Village of Wayne.  

 

No further business, Ault moved and Gross second to adjourn. All yeah, M/C 

 

Respectfully, 

 

Melissa Repasz 

Fiscal Officer            

 

Next Council Meeting January 3, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. 

 


